The Governing Body’s Newsletter October 2015
Dear Parent or Carer
Staff and governors have just completed the annual School Improvement Plan which lists specific priorities.  It is used alongside other action plans to structure what we do this year.

Attainment, progress and teaching – we continue to work with the new curriculum and revised assessment systems, which present exciting challenges for staff and pupils.  As always we set aspirational targets for our children that, with the right teaching and support from home, are achievable.  This year we are paying particular attention to reading and phonics, but more broadly we want to ensure there are opportunities for us to challenge all pupils and for them to find this interesting and rewarding.  We do want to make the point that whilst we recognise academic attainment and progress is important, in fact the Government measures our success by these results, we believe primary school is more than tests.  We are striving to offer enriching experiences to the children, such as school trips, meeting visitors, learning outdoors, discovering new sports, playing an instrument, singing in a choir etc.  This should be a memorable, happy time for them.
Building on success - Our commitment to school sports has undoubtedly had an impact. This summer we were the first school in Derbyshire to achieve the Gold Award for sport.  This award is a government initiative designed to reward the development of competition within a school. Congratulations to our PE co-ordinator, Mr Ford.  This is the final year of the dedicated sports funding so we will continue to invest in our PE, sports and extra-curricular activities.

We earned the STOP anti-bullying award in July, an achievement that we’re very proud of (well done Mrs Bott).  Our Church of England inspection, SIAMS, also spoke very positively about the behaviour of our pupils.  We are determined to have high expectations for behaviour, we will continue to promote our values in school and ask that parents re-enforce these standards of behaviour (see the Home-School Agreement at Parents’ Evening).
We are pleased to welcome back Mrs Vitti who is dedicating her time to the Year 6s and we’d like to say well done to Mr Ford for passing his National Qualification for Middle Leadership.   All of our staff work very hard and we value their contribution to the school.
Management – the Governing Body is an important part of the leadership team, acting as watchdog, mediator and champion for the school.  We have consciously sought out new governors with specific skills to strengthen our team: Stuart Rose (HR and Project Management), Scott Lees (Headteacher in Tameside), Matt Winchcombe (ICT experience).  Vicky Mullis was re-elected as Chair and Scott Lees has taken up the post of Vice Chair.  Up to date information about our governors will be on the school’s website (tintwistle.eschools.co.uk).  
During the year we will be asking parents for feedback but if you have any concerns or suggestions please contact governors (in person or via email chair@tintwistle.derbyshire.sch.uk). 
This plan, our vision and our values are ambitious.  Our central aim is to create a school that everyone can be proud of – pupils, parents, staff and the wider community. This is not always easy, in fact it can be extremely challenging, but we hope that with your support we can help our children to reach their full potential and have a happy and successful future.

Thank you for taking the time to read this newsletter. 
Vicky Mullis
Chair of Governors

